Ref: LD/RHi/KB/Ski Trip

8<sup>th</sup> October 2021

Dear Parent/Carer



We are writing with an update about the New Hampshire Ski Trip. As you may know, currently USA travel restrictions require travellers (including under 18s) to be double vaccinated.

The government and travel industry are expecting an update on this around the 1st December 2021.

The UK vaccination policy does not match the USA approach, because pupils will only be offered one vaccination rather than two. Therefore, we are expecting that there will be a change in this USA policy at this stage.

If the USA vaccination policy does not change then we will be forced to cancel the Ski Trip. This means that we will seek insurance via RPA, the government insurance brokers. If the vaccination policy does change then the trip will be able to go ahead.

To ensure that the travel company and the RPA insurance are able to refund fully, should this have to take place, please ensure that you continue to meet the payment deadlines for the trip.

We thank you for your understanding and patience.

Please direct any queries to <a href="mailto:postbox@barrbeaconschool.co.uk">postbox@barrbeaconschool.co.uk</a>.

Yours sincerely

Ms L Dravcott











postbox@barrbeaconschool.co.uk